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4th August 2016
Dear Terry

I am writing in relation to the concerns that you raised with me on 16th December 2015 and with the Permanent Secretary on 11th March 2016. Thank you for bringing your concerns to our attention. 
As you know, the concerns you raised have been handled under the former-BIS “Whistleblowing and Raising a Concern” Policy.  Because of the nature of the concerns, and to ensure objectivity in their handling, your concerns were passed to a team of independent investigators from the Government Internal Audit Agency (GIAA), for investigation.
Due to the complexity of the case, additional concerns raised by you in March 2016, and the volume of evidence to be examined I am aware that concluding your case has taken longer than you expected.  I can assure you that the work that has been undertaken to address your concerns has been carried out in as timely a manner as possible.
You did the right thing in raising your concerns.  However, after investigation, we were not able to identify any wrongdoing.
The investigation found that:

· The policy approach was consistent with the policy development process put forward by the Civil Service Policy Profession.

· The policy team engaged with a wide range of stakeholders to reach the formal consultation phase.
· GIAA saw no evidence of a deliberate attempt to mislead the Minister in the policy team’s submissions to her.

· The Technical Panel meetings were set up following a recommendation from the Chief Scientific Advisor, prior to going out to formal consultation.  The Panel was made up of test houses and academics and was set up to ensure that the presentation of the evidence put forward could be understood by the layperson.  The meetings were not intended to be “secret”, although confidentiality was sought from the attendees prior to moving to the formal consultation phase. 

This matter is now closed.

I would like to thank you for raising your concerns.  If you do not believe that you have received a reasonable response to your concerns you may report the matter to the independent Civil Service Commission:

Civil Service Commission

Room G/8

1 Horse Guards Road

London SW1A 2HQ

E-mail: info@csc.gsi.gov.uk            Telephone: 

http://civilservicecommission.independent.gov.uk/ 
Yours sincerely
xxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxx
HR Director
	
	

	
	


ci: Martin Donnelly, Permanent Secretary
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